ASCC Social and Behavioral Sciences Panel 
Approved Minutes
Thursday, May 13th, 2021							8:30AM – 10:00AM
CarmenZoom

Attendees: Coleman, Guada, Hilty, Kline, Valle, Vankeerbergen, Vasey 

1) Approval of 04/29/2021 minutes
· Coleman, Vasey, unanimously approved 
2) Intercultural competence for global citizenship Certificate (1B) (return) 
· The Required Information on p. 1 of the proposal was left off. Include it in this version as well.
· On the advising sheet, the Panel would like to recommend the following corrections: 
· Under “Grades Required”, there is still the boilerplate language mentioning a 3.0 is required for a graduate certificate that should be removed. 
· Under “Approval Required”, there is boilerplate language surrounding where the certificate must be approved that should be removed. 
· Vasey, Guada, unanimously approved with two recommendations (in italics above) 
3) Social Work 1140 (existing course with GE Diversity – Social Diversity in the U.S.; course content change) 
· The Panel would make to mention that there is a requirement to keep the current General Education ELOs/Goals on the syllabus for its approved category until the new GE is implemented in AU22. The current GE language can be found on the ASC Curriculum and Assessment Services website at https://asccas.osu.edu/curriculum/general-education-goals-and-expected-learning-outcomes . 
· The Panel would like to recommend clarifying the volume of reading within the syllabus for students (such as adding page numbers). They also would like to mention that there is potentially too high of a reading workload for a 1000-level course. 
· Coleman, Vasey, unanimously approved with two recommendations (in italics above) 
4) Speech and Hearing Science 6550 (new course) 
· The Panel would like the department to seek concurrence from Psychology and other health sciences related departments and programs at the university (e.g., College of Medicine, Nursing etc) due to the course’s focus on targeting professionals within the healthcare space as a whole and not specifically Speech and Hearing Science professionals. They are not unconvinced that without these concurrences, in the course’s current form, the proposal will not be held up at OAA until these concurrences are gathered and would like to preempt this hurdle. 
· Alternatively, the Panel would like to make a friendly suggestion to gear the course towards, specifically, the Speech and Hearing Science professional and change the course title to “Personal Development for the Speech and Hearing Professional” instead of “Personal Development for the Healthcare Professional”. In that case, there might not be a need to request concurrences from the health science colleges.
· On page 1 of the syllabus, the course number is listed as 6500. Please change this to 6550, as this is the number that is submitted on curriculum.osu.edu. 
· No Vote
5) Speech and Hearing Science 6739 (new course) 
· The Panel would like to make the comment that they believe this course potentially would work better as a three credit hour course, instead of a two credit hour course. 
· Vasey, Coleman, unanimously approved with one comment 
